



   Bovingdon Parish Council
Memorial Hall Management Committee

held in
The Memorial Hall 

9 February 2016 starting at 7.30 p.m.
Present:
Councillor Alison Gunn

Councillor Julia Marshall

Councillor Julie Steer (Chairman)

Also Present:

Mike Kember, Parish Clerk
	1.
	Apologies for Absence
	

	
	There were apologies for absence received from Councillors Turner and Wright.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Declaration of Interests linked to any of the Resolutions 
	

	
	There were no Declarations of Interest.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Minutes of Meeting held on 20 October 2015
	

	
	It was agreed by those present at this meeting that the minutes of the meeting held on 20 October 2015 were a true representation of the meeting and the minutes were signed by Councillor Steer. 
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 20 October 2015 
	

	4.1
	Regular checks & testing of emergency lighting , first aid kits etc
	

	
	Councillor Steer and Lisa Edwards to confirm the final list of checks and to circulate to Committee members.
	Councillor Steer

	
	
	

	4.2
	Defibrillator
	

	
	Councillor Steer reported that the second donated defibrillator has been installed outside of the Cricket Club Pavilion on Bovingdon Green and was currently waiting to be commissioned. 
	Parish Clerk

	
	
	

	
	Agreed to organise a further training session in the use of the defibrillator at a cost of £175.00 and to liaise with the Cricket Cub.
	Parish Clerk

	
	
	

	4.3
	Refurbishment of Memorial Hall forecourt
	

	
	Councillor Steer and the Parish Clerk had had met with Peter Wright from Herts Highways and Stewart McKinnon, Ringway’s and they had agreed to the relocation of the bus stop and for Ringway’s to provide a quotation for the necessary design work to move the forecourt refurbishment forward.  
	Councillor Steer / Parish Clerk

	
	
	

	4.4
	Dor Guard
	

	
	A set has been fitted to the doors leading into the chair store in the former fire station.  These will be monitored and if satisfactory a further set will be installed on the double doors leading from the Main Hall into the Dining area in the budget for 2016 – 17.
	

	
	
	

	4.5
	To review Hall Hire Charges for 2016 - 17
	

	
	These were approved at the Parish Council meeting held on 11 January 2016 and the regular Hall users have been notified.
	

	
	
	

	5.
	To review spend to 31 January 2016 
	

	
	Councillor Steer presented the paper produced by the RFO.  Income from bookings is down due to Country Markets finishing; the Bovingdon Players having only two productions and Rare Productions who have reduced their bookings.  However, income from parties has increased.   
	

	
	
	

	
	The Main Hall was re-decorated during the Christmas holiday 2015.  Unfortunately, the Pre-school have already damaged some paintwork to a radiator and they have been invoiced £25 to cover the cost of re-painting the damaged area.  
	

	
	
	

	
	The Memorial Hall is required to budget for an operating surplus of £5k but as this currently stands at £8,750, it was agreed to group together some maintenance items and for the cost of the works to be undertaken from the additional surplus.  This includes: 

Frontage

· Varnish front fire exit door inside / outside

· Paint / varnish entrance to toilets door & frame  inside/outside

· Varnish front doors & frame inside /outside

· Paint / varnish 2 doors & frames by external disabled toilet inside/outside

· Paint handrail by external disabled toilet 

· Emulsion exterior rendering as applicable – front apex and above main front doors

· Stain / paint wooden areas at front of building above fire station & disabled toilet

Repair

· External fire door from kitchen area, the bottom of the door is rotten, can it be repaired / replaced

· Horticultural shed door – needs completing

Replace - single sheet of double glazing cracked down side of Clubroom

Agreed to defer replacement of external lights until rendering has been completed.
	Councillor Steer / Parish Clerk

	
	
	

	6.
	Update on renewal of Cleaning Contract 
	

	
	Three companies have been invited to tender for the contract and to respond by 11 March 2016.
	Parish Clerk

	
	
	

	7.
	Issues & progress report :
	

	
	Covered under other items on agenda.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Review of 5-year Memorial Hall maintenance plan
	

	
	Councillor Steer confirmed that the updated plan had been circulated.  Councillor Steer and Lisa Edwards to review the internal areas that require redecoration.
	Councillor Steer

	
	
	

	9.
	Any other business
	

	9.1
	Renewal of Clubroom flooring
	

	
	Agreed to seek three quotes to replace the existing marmoleum flooring and for it to be capped and coved.
	Parish Clerk

	
	
	

	9.2
	Floodlighting footpath between Memorial Hall and Bowls Club
	

	
	The current sensor / light located in the Bowls Club is not working reliably and it was agreed that this should be repaired / replaced
	Parish Clerk

	
	
	

	9.3
	Health & Safety
	

	
	The Parish Clerk had contacted Tim Hayward-Smith, Community Services Manager at Community Development Agency for Herts regarding a comprehensive Health & Safety Audit for the Memorial Hall, which would include a thorough review of all the facilities and activities and should flag up any areas of concern, which may then lead to a risk assessment being undertaken on each particular aspect. 

Tim could undertake the Audit, which would include an Action Report, and any subsequent risk assessments, for a fee of £35 per hour plus VAT and travel expenses and it is estimated that it would entail around 3 hours work to undertake and write up the Audit.  Any further Risk Assessments needed following the Audit would be charged accordingly and take around an hour each to complete.  Agreed that Tim should be asked to carry out the Audit and to train the Parish Clerk, Administrative Assistant and a councillor to do the Risk Assessments, which should be updated annually.  The Audit should be reviewed every six months.
	Parish Clerk

	
	
	

	9.4
	Hall Users Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be held on 8 March 2016.
	

	
	
	

	9.5
	Bank signatories
	

	
	Agreed that all councillors can be signatories for the bank account.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Date of next meeting 
	

	
	To be advised.
	All to note

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Meeting finished at 8.15 p.m.
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